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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

(706) 376-3997
Board Members:  

Lowell Macher, Chairman

                 Jim Dennis
Bill Capie

              Jerry McHan

             Bobbie Busha
The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday, March 8, 2012 for a regular scheduled meeting at the Hart County Library. 

Missy Dove took minutes for the meeting.

Mr. Macher, chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. and opened with prayer.  

Mr. Dennis approved the 2/9/12 minutes as presented. Motion was seconded by Mr. McHan. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Mr. Patrick noted that the 2009 digest has been submitted to the State for approval, as reported at the previous meeting. However, at this time there is no final approval. 

Motion was made by Mrs. Busha to approve 22 conservation use applications. Motion was seconded by Mr. Capie. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Lamar Dalton, Mobile Home Digest Manager, gave an update on the mobile home appeals process through the third week of appeals. 

Shane Hix, Deputy Chief Appraiser has finished qualifying the sales for the 2010 and 2011 digest. There have been over 400 sales during this two year time frame. Mr. Hix has been working very close with the GIS Department in creating a map of vacant sales from 2009 & 2010. At this time the county currently has 6 accessibility areas and is considering reducing down to 4 accessibility areas, based on those sales. Having these maps has put these projects ahead of schedule.

Mr. Patrick informed the Board that the two new employees, Garner Peck and Cathy Lee, had been working in the office and were doing very well. Mr. Peck had just attended Course 1A. 

Mr. Dennis reported that he is still working on acquiring policy and procedure manuals from other counties. 

Mr. Patrick briefly informed the Board of an issue concerning Habitat For Humanity, whom has paid tax bills which should have been exempt properties.

Motion was made by Mr. Capie to adjourn the meeting. Motion was seconded by Mr. Dennis. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.
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* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office.


